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45 CFR Subtitle A (10–1–11 Edition) § 91.47 

(d) HHS also may defer granting new 
Federal financial assistance from HHS 
to a recipient when a hearing under 
§ 91.46(a)(1) is initiated. 

(1) New Federal financial assistance 
from HHS includes all assistance for 
which HHS requires an application or 
approval, including renewal or continu-
ation of existing activities, or author-
ization of new activities, during the de-
ferral period. New Federal financial as-
sistance from HHS does not include in-
creases in funding as a result of 
changed computation of formula 
awards or assistance approved prior to 
the beginning of a hearing under 
§ 91.46(a)(1). 

(2) HHS will not begin a deferral 
until the recipient has received a no-
tice of an opportunity for a hearing 
under § 91.46(a)(1). HHS will not con-
tinue a deferral for more than 60 days 
unless a hearing has begun within that 
time or the time for beginning the 
hearing has been extended by mutual 
consent of the recipient and the Sec-
retary. HHS will not continue a defer-
ral for more than 30 days after the 
close of the hearing, unless the hearing 
results in a finding against the recipi-
ent. 

(3) HHS will limit any deferral to the 
particular recipient and particular pro-
gram or activity or part of such pro-
gram or activity HHS finds in violation 
of these regulations. HHS will not base 
any part of a deferral on a finding with 
respect to any program or activity of 
the recipient which does not, and 
would not in connection with the new 
funds, receive Federal financial assist-
ance from HHS. 

[47 FR 57858, Dec. 28, 1982, as amended at 70 
FR 24322, May 9, 2005] 

§ 91.47 Hearings, decisions, post-termi-
nation proceedings. 

Certain HHS procedural provisions 
applicable to Title VI of the Civil 
Rights Act of 1964 apply to HHS en-
forcement of these regulations. They 
are found at 45 CFR 80.9 through 80.11 
and 45 CFR Part 81. 

§ 91.48 Remedial action by recipient. 
Where HHS finds a recipient has dis-

criminated on the basis of age, the re-
cipient shall take any remedial action 
that HHS may require to overcome the 

effects of the discrimination. If an-
other recipient exercises control over 
the recipient that has discriminated, 
HHS may require both recipients to 
take remedial action. 

§ 91.49 Alternate funds disbursal pro-
cedure. 

(a) When HHS withholds funds from a 
recipient under these regulations, the 
Secretary may disburse the withheld 
funds directly to an alternate recipi-
ent: any public or non-profit private 
organization or agency, or State or po-
litical subdivision of the State. 

(b) The Secretary will require any al-
ternate recipient to demonstrate: 

(1) The ability to comply with these 
regulations; and 

(2) The ability to achieve the goals of 
the Federal statute authorizing the 
Federal financial assistance. 

[47 FR 57858, Dec. 28, 1982, as amended at 70 
FR 24322, May 9, 2005] 

§ 91.50 Exhaustion of administrative 
remedies. 

(a) A complainant may file a civil ac-
tion following the exhaustion of admin-
istrative remedies under the Act. Ad-
ministrative remedies are exhausted if: 

(1) 180 days have elapsed since the 
complainant filed the complaint and 
HHS has made no finding with regard 
to the complaint; or 

(2) HHS issues any finding in favor of 
the recipient. 

(b) If HHS fails to make a finding 
within 180 days or issues a finding in 
favor of the recipient, HHS shall: 

(1) Promptly advise the complainant 
of this fact; and 

(2) Advise the complainant of his or 
her right to bring a civil action for in-
junctive relief; and 

(3) Inform the complainant: 
(i) That the complainant may bring a 

civil action only in a United States dis-
trict court for the district in which the 
recipient is found or transacts busi-
ness; 

(ii) That a complainant prevailing in 
a civil action has the right to be 
awarded the costs of the action, includ-
ing reasonable attorney’s fees, but that 
the complainant must demand these 
costs in the complaint; 

(iii) That before commencing the ac-
tion the complainant shall give 30 days 
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